

TUMUT HIGH SCHOOL

PO Box 70 (Bogong Place), TUMUT 2720
Telephone: (02) 6947 0600
Email: tumut-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
Website: www.tumut-h.schools.nsw.edu.au

21st June 2022

Dear Parent / Caregiver,

Years 10, 11 and 12 students have the opportunity to attend the **Canberra Careers Expo at Exhibition Park**, **Canberra** on **Wednesday**, **17**th **August 2022**. Students attending will gain information about careers, training and further education from a wide variety of exhibitors including several universities and a number of trades. There will also be an opportunity to participate in "Try a Skill" activities. Everyone is encouraged to attend, however there are only 50 spaces available for this excursion.

Transport will be provided by Goodes Coaches departing from the Tumut High School bus shelter at **8.15am** sharp and returning at approximately **4.30pm**. Goodes Coaches is classed as public transport, therefore everyone over 12 years of age must wear a face mask while on the coach. Mrs Stroud will be the supervising teacher.

Students are required to wear school uniform. There will be facilities to purchase food on the day but students may wish to take a packed lunch, snacks and plenty of fluid to drink.

The cost per student will be \$30.00 which covers the cost of transport. This payment needs to be made by 6.00pm on Thursday, 4th August 2022. As we are not taking over the counter payments, please make this payment online via our school website https://tumut-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/ under 'Make A Payment' or through the Skoolbag App under Parent Online Payments (POP). Payments can be made online by either a Debit Card or Credit Card. If you require assistance in doing this please call the office on 6947 0600 as we are happy to guide you through the process.

A risk assessment has been completed for this trip and the risk is assessed as 'low-medium'. A copy of the risk assessment is available at the school if you require a copy.

This event/activity is required to be held in accordance with any current NSW Health COVID-19 Public Health Orders and the NSW Department of Education's policies and procedures. There is a risk that your child may be exposed to COVID-19 whilst attending and participating at this event. Your child will not be able to attend if displaying any symptoms of illness, and/or if directed to isolate under public health orders.

Please complete the attached permission slip and return to the front office by recess on Friday, 5th August 2022.

Yours faithfully,

Mrs J Stroud Careers Adviser Mr D Dixor

×-	 	 	
0			
0 -			

REMITTANCE ADVICE / PERMISSION NOTE

Careers Expo, ACT – Wednesday, 17th August 2022

Please return to school office by the end of recess on Friday, 5th August 2022 Online Payment due by 6.00 pm Thursday, 4th August 2022

\$30.00

I give permission for	
Public Health Orders and the NSW Departr that there is a risk that my child may be exp	quired to be held in accordance with any current NSW Health COVID-19 ment of Education's policies and procedures. I acknowledge and accept bosed to COVID-19 whilst attending and participating at this event. I blaying any symptoms of illness, and/or if directed to isolate under public
,	nts and conditions for eligibility for this excursion as outlined in the ort is by Goode's Coaches departing form Tumut High School at 8.15am ng teacher for the day will be Mrs Stroud.
I have made an online payment. My re	eceipt number is:
Medical Conditions:	
Medication/Action required:	
Will your child have this medication with th	iem? Yes / No / Not Applicable
I give / do not give permission for my child	to receive medical treatment in an emergency.
Parent / Caregiver Name:	Signature:
Contact Phone Number:	Date:

Current Family Email address: _